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St. JohnÕs Lutheran Church  
PO Box 819 
203 Pearl Street 
Guttenberg, IA 52052 

CHURCH WORSHIP:   
  5:30 PM - Saturday 
9:15 AM - Sunday 

Pastor Michael Ashman 
319-231-6440 
mikepstr64@gmail.com 

www.stjohnsguttenberg.com 

Church Phone: 563-252-2355 
stjohnsoffice@alpinecom.net 

Church Office Hours : 
7:30AM -  3:00 PM  Tues & Wed 
7:30AM - 12:30 PM Thurs & Fri 

 

Dear Friends, 

This past Sunday, we celebrated Father’s Day—but it was also the Summer Solstice and the longest day of the year.  
This means from this point on that our days will slowly grow shorter—and the year in some respects is half over.  This 
is the “cup half empty” type of thinking. 

The other perspective is that the Fourth of July is just around the corner— (Christmas in July!!!)  and the best garden 
growing days of the summer are still ahead of us.  We have some time to plan Confirmation, Sunday School, Advent 
and Christmas—all while sitting on a park bench watching the river go by.  This, as you can imagine, is more of the 
“cup half full” attitude. 

My thoughts are that we need to be realistic optimists—a rare breed even among church people.  I have been around 
churches long enough to experience more than my share of nay-sayers—people who will vote no even when it is in 
their own best interest—who will frown at the world’s funniest joke—who I believe eat lemons for breakfast, lunch 
and supper. 

I have also seen my fair share of cheerleaders who wear rose colored glasses—even in church.  This is likewise a 
dangerous type, as they see no need for change as everything is just fine and dandy the way that it is—and was since 
the 1590’s or the 1950’s—take your pick.  Some have not noticed the year 2021—and that the rest of the world has 
moved on. 

Realistic optimism states that God has put us in this place and time for a good reason and purpose—to be active 
witness to God’s creation.  This also means going out of our comfort zone—trying new things even when they seem 
silly or difficult.  Realistic optimism states that while being in a good place—there is always room for growth. 

St. John’s stands on the edge of the future—trusting that God will lead us.  But we need to keep our eyes and minds 
open to the possibilities that God provides.  People are still looking for a church home—people are still looking for a 
place that is both safe and secure—people are still looking for a place that will welcome them.  Like the old sitcom 
theme song puts it, “a place where everyone knows your name.” 

May God bless you and keep you safe this summer. 

Peace, 

Pastor Mike  

NEWSLETTER

mailto:zionpastor17@gmail.com
http://www.stjohnsguttenberg.com
mailto:stjohnsoffice@alpinecom.net
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   ADOPT A DAY 
How would you like to consider adopting a day(s) and paying for St. John’s church utilities for that day(s)? 
This would be above your regular church giving and would be a huge financial plus for St. John’s.  You 
choose the day(s). Why not consider adopting a day for your birthday or that of a family member, or an 
anniversary of your baptism, wedding or all of them and more?  If you would like to adopt a day, just write 
your information on a piece of paper and enclose it with your payment of $38 per day.  
     

July 1 - In gratitude from Gertie Meyer for all of the get well cards and cards of kindness 
July 15 - From Mary Beth Allyn in honor of granddaughter Finlee Allyn’s birthday 
July 17 - From Mary Beth Allyn in honor of granddaughter Mila Allyn’s birthday 

   
  

Congratulations to the Rev. Kevin T. Jones, Mason City, who has been elected to serve a six-
year term as bishop of the Northeastern Iowa Synod of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America (ELCA).  
The election took place June 12th during the online Northeastern Iowa Synod Assembly.   

Jones was elected on the fifth ballot, with 168 votes.  !

" " " " !The bishop-elect has served as pastor to youth, families, and education for 
Trinity Lutheran, Mason City, since 2014.  Prior to that, Jones served as pastor 
for Lutheran Church of the Resurrection, Marion, from 2001-2014 and as 
pastor to Blair Lutheran Churches, Blair, WI from 1993-2001. 

Jones will take office September 1st.  His installation is scheduled for 2:00 pm 
on Saturday Sept. 25, at Trinity Lutheran, Mason City and online. 

We are looking to have a 
New Member Sunday on August 1 st. 

 If you know of anyone who is interested, we try to make 
the process as simple as possible.  

Please feel free to reach out with questions at any time.   
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 -PLEASE PRAY FOR- 

     Bev Aulwes, Owen Aulwes, Cecil & Janice Bahls, Bob & Carla Ferguson, Pastor Bruce Hanson, 
 George and Mary Lou Harbaugh, Brayton Kuhse, Terry Meyer, Randy Moser, Tiffany Moser,  

Mick Pierce, Shelby Preston, Dennis Reth, Denny Roth, Bill Tielbar. 

Guttenberg Care Center:  (SJ) Una Bishop, George Harbaugh, Vonnie Bormann, Shirley Moore,  Janice Bahls  
Assisted Living:  (SJ) Arlene Tackman, Shirley Moser, Marie Hagen                                      
Edgewood Convalescent Home:  (SJ) Terry Krieg 
Homebound:  (SJ) Bob & Carla Ferguson, Gayle Kahle 

        CARE CENTER  WORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES: 

LIVING RIVER CENTER:             THUR. JULY 1 - 10:30 AM 
GUTTENBERG CARE CENTER:  MON. JULY 5 - 10:30 AM 

Long Before Hallmark, Pastor worked at a Bible 
Camp that celebrated ÒChristmas in JulyÓ which 

culminated with worship on Thursday Night.  
Having heard that people missed not singing last 
Christmas, we are offering a very special encore 

of our Christmas Eve (without the candles, sorry) 
on July 18 th .   

Yes, we will close by singing Silent Night!!!!!
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FROM OUR PARISH NURSE 

July is UV Protection Month:  

Most skin cancers are caused by too much exposure to ultraviolet (UV) rays. Most of this exposure comes from the sun, 
but some can come from man-made sources, such as indoor tanning beds and sun lamps.  People who get a lot of 
exposure to UV rays are at greater risk for skin cancer. 
 
The main types of UV rays that can affect your skin include UVA rays and UVB rays. UVB rays have more energy and 
are a more potent cause of at least some skin cancers, but both UVA and UVB rays can damage skin and cause skin 
cancer. There are no safe UV rays. The strength of the sun’s UV rays reaching the ground depends on a number of 
factors, such as:  

¥ Time of day: UV rays are strongest in the middle of the day, between 10 am and 4 pm.  
¥ Season of the year: UV rays are stronger during spring and summer months. This is less of a factor near the equator.  
¥ Distance from the equator (latitude): UV exposure goes down as you get further from the equator.  
¥ Altitude: More UV rays reach the ground at higher elevations.  
¥ Cloud cover: The effect of clouds can vary, but it's important to know that UV rays can get through to the ground, even 

on a cloudy day.  
    •        Reflection off surfaces: UV rays can bounce off surfaces like water, sand, snow, or pavement, leading to an  
 increase in UV exposure. 
             
Along with the strength of the rays, the amount of UV exposure you get also depends on the length of time your skin is 
exposed, and if your skin is protected with clothing or sunscreen.  People who live in areas with year-round, bright 
sunlight have a higher risk of skin cancer.  Spending a lot of time outdoors for work or recreation without protective 
clothing and sunscreen increases your risk.  

The pattern of exposure may also affect your skin cancer risk. For example, frequent sunburns in childhood may increase 
the risk for some types of skin cancer many years or even decades later.   Some people think about sun protection only 
when they spend a day at the lake, beach, or pool, but sun exposure adds up day after day, and it happens every time you 
are in the sun.  Even though sunlight is the main source of UV rays, you don’t have to avoid the sun completely, and it 
would be unwise to stay inside if it would keep you from being active, because physical activity is important for good 
health. Getting too much sun, though, can be harmful.  

There are some simple steps you can take to limit your exposure to UV rays.   Simply staying in the shade is one of the 
best ways to limit your UV exposure. If you are going to be in the sun, “Slip! Slop! Slap!® and Wrap” is a catchphrase 
that can help you remember some of the key steps you can take to protect yourself from UV rays:  

¥ Slip on a shirt.  
¥ Slop on sunscreen.  
¥ Slap on a hat.  
¥ Wrap on sunglasses to protect the eyes and skin around them.  
¥ Stay in the shade.  
¥

Vitamin D has many health benefits. It might even help lower the risk for some cancers. Your skin makes vitamin D 
naturally when you are in the sun. How much vitamin D you make depends on many things, including how old you are, 
how dark your skin is, and how strong the sunlight is where you live.  At this time, doctors aren’t sure what the optimal 
level of vitamin D is.  A lot of research is being done in this area.  Whenever possible, it’s better to get vitamin D from 
your diet or vitamin supplements rather than from sun exposure because dietary sources and vitamin supplements do not 
increase skin cancer risk, and are typically more reliable ways to get the amount you need.  

Our Parish Nurse will begin offering blood pressure screenings on Sunday,  July 4th and on Saturday, July 10th after 
worship services in the church office and will continue after worship on the first Sunday and the following Saturday. 
Individuals may wait in the sanctuary.  
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ST.  JOHNÕS  CALENDAR 

July 3  5:30 pm (SJ) Worship 

July 4  8:00 am (SP) Worship 
  9:15 am (SJ) Worship 
  Blood Pressure Screening after Worship  
     
July 6  5:30 pm (SP) Council Meeting 
  6:00 pm (SJ) Outreach Meeting 

July 7  6:00 pm (SJ) Worship & Music Comm Mtg 

July 8  7:00 pm (SJ) Council Mtg. 

July 10  5:30 pm (SJ) Worship 
  Blood Pressure Screening after Worship  
   
July 11  8:00 am (SP) Worship 
  9:15 am (SJ) Worship 

July 12  4:30 pm (SJ) Stephen Ministers Mtg 
   
July 13  1:00 pm (SJ) Tuesday w/God 

July 16  9:30 am (SJ) Food Pantry Pre-pack   
   
July 17  5:30 pm (SJ) Worship 
   
July 18  8:00 am (SP) Worship 
  9:15 am (SJ) Worship 

July 19  5:00 pm (SJ) Mobile Food Pantry 

July 22  4:30 pm (SJ) Stewardship Meeting 

July 24  No Worship 
   
July 25  8:00 am (SP) Worship 
  9:15 am (SJ) Worship 
  Semi-Annual Congregational Meeting   
   
July 27  1:00 pm (SJ) Tuesdays w/God 

   
   
     

   

MOBILE FOOD PANTRY  

Thank you to all who volunteered to help with the 
mobile food pantry, both pre-packing and distributing. 

   The next pack date is July 16th @ 9:30 am.  
The next event will be a drive through event 

from 5-6:30 pm. Monday, July 19.   

If you are able to help, please call the church office and 
we will add your name to our volunteer  list. 

 Volunteers are always welcome!

Church O!ce Hours 

The Church O!ce is Open:
Tues & Wed:  7:30 am " 3:00 pm
Thurs & Fri:  7:30 am " 12:30 pm

Pastor will be gone for a 
couple of Personal Days on 
July 15-16 to go to the 
Gunderson Eye Clinic with 
his mother.   

Her appointment is early on 
Friday, so they will be going 
a day early to get settled.

The Semi"Annual Congregational 
Meeting will take place following 

church service on  
Sunday July 25th. 

A! church members, please plan to 
attend.
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Ushers Camera Lector

July 4 Larry Friedlein Sam Thein Forest Brown

July 11 Carolyn Ho#man
Lynda Akers

Lynda Schaefers Diane Bockenstedt

July 18 Paul and Joni 
Talsma

Sam Thein Kari Tuecke

July 25 Carolyn Ho#man
Lynda Akers

Tim Puls Joan Walke

St. JohnÕs Lutheran Stewardship Committee News 

Monthly Stewardship Report 

Amount Needed Weekly $3564
O#ering  June 6 $4245    

   June 13 $2698
   June 20 $3285
   June 27 $3196

JULY  STEWARDS

The members of our Stewardship Committee met to begin planning a special event in November to thank the 
congregation for their continued support.  More details will be addressed at our next meeting.  The dates will be 
the weekend worship services on Saturday, November 13 and Sunday, November 14. This will be a separate 
theme from WELCA’s Thank offering service later in the month. 

The Opportunity List to Bless others: 
We ask each of you to consider where you might find enjoyment in an area below.  We welcome all suggestions 
and commitment whether it is for one time or ongoing.   

Needs: 
*Mobile Food Pantry - Leaders are Craig Tuecke and Diane Schilling 

Friday, July 16th:  Time 9:30 a.m. in church basement to pack up the dry goods for Monday’s distribution  
Monday, July 19th:  Time 3:00-4:00 p.m. meet in church basement to load packed food in elevator for outside 

distribution;  Time 4:00-6:00 p.m. Food Distribution outside at parking lot 

*Readers for a Guttenberg care center resident-once a week for fifteen minutes or longer, reading from the 
Portals of Prayer devotional, the Bible, and/or The Guttenberg Press  

*Drivers for worship services to St. John’s Lutheran-pick up prior to summer 9:15 a.m. worship 
 *Drivers for medical appointments or cancer treatments in town or out of town 

The Birthday cake food drive as announced in church has begun.  Please see details below the display in the new 
narthex.  This Stewardship Committee project is led by Co-chairs, Diane Schilling and Cindy Niehaus. 
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Rare Opportunity!! 

Pastor Mike has a rear-tined Troy-Bilt 
Super Bronco Rototiller for Sale--- only 
three years old (purchased in 2017).  
Thought he would offer it to the 
congregation firstÑbefore a public sale.  
Runs excellent!!  Best offer! 

Join us in fellowship following Sunday’s worship service !

Our beloved Fellowship Committee has been selling Fair Trade Coffee at the 
Farmer’s Market the past couple of weeks with great success. Just like a local 
farmers market, LWR Farmers Market Coffee connects you and the farmers who 
grow your coffee. Lutheran World Relief has partnered with THRIVE Farmers® 
to produce this delicious line of coffee sourced directly from farmers who 
participate in LWR projects. With LWR Farmers Market Coffee, farmers aren't 
just suppliers of coffee beans, they are partners in the coffee business. Farmers 
receive a more than fair, stable, and predictable, up-front price for their beans, 
along with a share of the profits from the sale of their coffee. Plus, for every 
pound of coffee purchased, 80 cents goes back to LWR to help more coffee 
farmers around the world lift themselves out of poverty.  For only $7.00 a bag, 
you too can purchase hope for fellow farmers! 
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Want to give your child an experience of a lifetime%and for free.  
EWALU Bible Camp is o#ering unique programs for youth of all 
ages.

St. John’s has scholarships available " and friends are always welcome 
to join.  A great experience%great sta#%and new friends!   A recipe 
for a great summer!  Any question, just ask!

St. JohnÕs VBS ÒPick up and GoÓ BAGS are 
available to St. JohnÕs youth (pk-6)!  Your bag includes 

lessons, messages, snacks, and crafts!  
If you havenÕt picked up your bag, please stop by the 

church office. 

ConÞrmation Meetings: For parents and students  
 

August 4th 
6:00 pm for 7th  and 8th Graders

          7:30 pm for 9th Graders

REMINDER:  for all 8th and 9th GradersÑ
your Sermon/ Worship notes are still due from the past 

year!!!!

KidÕs Stuff
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Meeting Minutes                                    Thurs. June 10, 2021 

St. JohnÕs American Evangelical Lutheran Church 
Council Meeting Minutes 

Present:  Brian Rodenberg, Judy Puls, Jim Solomon, Mary Streich, 
Nancy Heitman, Stephanie Thomas, Forest Brown, Lorna Moser, 
Chuck Hemann, Sherry Oliver, Don Schmelzer, Pastor Ashman, 
Rabecca Hennessey 
Members Absent: Michele VonHandorf 
Call to Order:   President Brian Rodenberg called the meeting 
to order at 7:02 pm. 
Devotions and Prayers:  Pastor Ashman read Mark 4, this 
weekend’s gospel. It includes the parable of the mustard seed. 
Parables teach us lessons. This reminds us that we are fully 
reliant on God. We live totally by the grace of God.  
SecretaryÕs Report: The council reviewed the minutes of the 
last council meeting. The minutes of the May 13, 2021 
meeting stand approved as published. 
TreasurerÕs Report: Jim Solomon shared the Treasurer’s 
report. 
           
General Fund:              $19,306.02   
Benevolence:     $15,762.66   
Improvement:                   $6,408.49    
Memorial Savings:   $47,642.42    
Benevolence Savings:   $20,796.97    
Sunday School:          $2,505.96    
Organ Fund:      $4,063.78    
Scrip:       $6,243.72    
Luther League:                    $4,679.57    
Pastors Report:  Pastor Ashman submitted a written report for 
the previous month to keep the Council updated on his 
activities. He has set up dates to meet with members to get to 
know them. He continues to visit with our shut-ins. His report 
included the worship services: planning and execution, visiting 
the care center, putting worship, the newsletter, 
announcements, and weekly devotions online; helping with the 
Mobile Food Pantry; helped committees, visited Sunday 
School students; and helped acclimate our new church 
Secretary. 
Outreach Ministries:   Nancy Heitman reported that her 
committee had met. They continue to send monthly written 
notes to those unable to come to worship. They are contacting 
members about making friendly visits. Nancy shared that our 
“God’s Work, Our Hands” project will be helping the Chamber 
of Commerce with GermanFest, September 24-25. They are 
beginning to plan the Thanksgiving dinner. 
Educational Ministries:   Stephanie Thomas shared that her 
group and her children met to assemble the Pick Up and Go 
bags for Vacation Bible School. The theme for St. John’s 
Vacation Bible School is “Faith Over Fear”. 
Children and Youth Ministries:  Forest Brown reported that 
there are four possible youth interested in a mission trip at this 
point. A date is being looked at. Forest is also interested in 
working with Stephanie to plan a Sunday School youth pool 
party right after church in late July and having kid’s games 
after worship in the park on August 22nd.  
Public Relations Ministries:  Chuck Hemann had nothing 
new to report. 
Stewardship Ministries:  Sherry Oliver and her committee 
continue to work on the opportunity list for the Mobile Food 

Pantry. They have an idea to feature a committee every month 
in our newsletter. They would like other committees to have 
their pictures taken in preparation for this new feature.  
The Stewardship Ministries committee is planning a theme 
weekend on November 13th and 14th to thank the 
congregation. They would like to express gratitude to the 
members of our congregation. They are also working with 
Lorna Moser to create an opportunity list of readers for 
residents at the care center. 
Worship and Music Ministries:   Mary Streich and her 
committee worked on special services including  Worship in 
the Park on Aug. 22 at 9:00 am & GermanFest Services with 
the German Band on Sept.  26.  A new service is being 
planned: Christmas in July on July 18. This will give us an 
opportunity to sing the Christmas hymns we missed at 
Christmas. 
Property Ministries:   Don Schmelzer presented the bid from 
Jackson Tuckpointing. To pressure wash & seal the worst part, 
the tower, would cost $5,140. To do the tower & from the 
office & around the north end of the church would cost 
$11,800. The bids also include tuck pointing where needed. 
We would need a capital campaign to pay for the pressure 
washing, sealing, & tuck pointing the parts of the building 
listed. The council discussed the need to seal the entire church. 
Don will get the estimate.  
We also discussed the need to replace one of the air 
conditioning units. The other three units have been cleaned 
and repaired. A new unit will cost $3,600 for labor and parts. 
Parish Fellowship:  Lorna Moser and her committee made 50 
butterfly kits. All were taken. Four or five were returned. The 
committee put up the butterflies & crosses the Sunday School 
students made. The Parish Fellowship Committee will be at 
Saturday’s Farmer’s Market selling Fair Market Coffee at cost. 
Lorna reported that fellowship outside went well. 
Vice President:  Michele VonHandorf was absent. She will 
contact St. Joseph’s in Garnavillo to see who did their church 
directory. 
Old Business: 
Community Foundation Accounts Dispersement Options: 
Brian informed the council that there is $11,780 available for 
dispersement. The funds need to be requested. It was 
suggested to request the funds for the General Fund to cover 
the building improvement projects. The Stewardship 
Committee recommended the funds go into the General Fund 
at this time. The Benevolence dispersement of $11,520 is 
distributed by the Endowment Committee. Sherry reminded 
the council of the new feature in the newsletter that helps keep 
members of the congregation updated on our budget to date. 
We need $3,500 per week in giving to meet our budget. From 
January to May we took in $86,000 and had expenditures of 
$83,000. That means we have roughly $3,000 in our treasury 
to meet expenses. A motion was made by Judy Puls and 
seconded by Nancy Heitman. After discussion, it was 
rescinded.   
Motion: Chuck Hemann moved, Don Schmelzer seconded, to 
allocate the distribution from the Matthew 28 account to the 
Improvement Fund to be used for the tuck pointing, pressure 
washing, and sealing the church and to take the Endowment 
Funds to be dispersed in January by the Endowment 
Committee.MSC  
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Music & Worship Recommendations/Seating, Signage & 
Communion: The Worship & Music Committee 
recommended that we stop seating every other pew. 
Discussion followed including questioning if we’re moving 
too fast and could we open the balcony to provide extra 
seating? The committee also recommended we begin 
communion as we did it in the past using bread instead of 
wafers starting in two weeks. The first week we would do one 
side and then the other. The next week we would go back to a 
continuous communion.  
Motion: Sherry Oliver moved, Mary Streich seconded, to 
open the balcony for seating keeping every other pew empty; 
to begin communion with the first week doing west and then 
east side, and then following the committee’s recommendation 
for continuous communion in following weeks; to keep 
signage as is stating masks are optional; and for ushers to 
hand out the bulletins.  MSC 

Church Phone Issue Update and Internet Service for the 
Parsonage: Chuck met with Alpine about the phone and 
network. Alpine suggested we hang onto the phone system 
until it fails. It was suggested we set up a second phone as a 
backup. To do a wired network to the parsonage would require 
digging up between the church and parsonage. To do a 
wireless connection, would take mesh access points at $40 -
$50 each. Chuck is investigating. He is looking on Amazon. 
We would need a base unit in the office with satellites in the 
balcony, the kitchen, conference room and in Pastor’s office in 
the parsonage. He will have a recommendation next month. 
Don was reminded that we need to test the phone in the 
elevator. 
New Business: 
Semi-annual Meeting Prep and Timeline: The Semi-annual 
Meeting is scheduled for July 25th. Announcements will be 
made in church on July 11th and 18th. A reminder will be 
mailed on July 12th to meet the ten day prior date per our 
constitution. The Nominating Committee is working on the 
election slate. 
Communications: Brian shared a thank you from Clayton 
Ridge Post Prom Committee, a letter of rate increase from 
Black Hills, and a letter seeking a contribution from the Boy 
Scouts. The decision about contributing to the Boy Scouts was 
tabled until next month. 
Air Conditioner Replacement: We discussed the need to 
replace an air conditioner unit earlier. 
Motion: Chuck Hemann moved, Mary Streich seconded, to 
replace the air conditioner unit.  MSC 
Removal of Parish Nurse from Budget: The Parish Nurse 
budgeted amount has been $0 for the last two years. We will 
take it off the next budget we create. 
WELCA Rummage Sale: WELCA would like to conduct their 
annual rummage sale from September 23rd to 25th.  
Motion: Lorna Moser moved, Stephanie Thomas seconded, to 
approve the WELCA rummage sale Sept. 23rd - 25th.  MSC 
Lorna shared that the Soup Dinner will be on September 26th. 
Adjournment:  Brian adjourned the meeting at 8:52 pm. 
The meeting closed with the Lord’s Prayer. 
Next Regular Council Meeting:  Thur., July 8, 2021 at 7PM 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Judy Puls 

St. JohnÕs  
Matthew 28:19 Endowment 

Our St. John’s Matthew 28:19 Endowment is 
supporting and will continue to support disciple-

making in this place forever. 

Contributions $50 and over qualify for Iowa tax credit.  
Those checks should be made out to CFGD St. John’s 
Matthew 28:19 Endowment.  Contributions less than 
$50 should be made payable to St. John’s and will be 

credited to your giving record. 

Consider the Endowment when making memorial 
gifts.  Memorial envelopes are available in the old 

Narthex.

If you’re a Thrivent Financial member, you 
may have opportunities 
to contribute to your
church and community
 by donating your Thrivent Choice Dollars or 
by using your Thrivent Action Team Cards 
toward a fundraiser or charitable event.  
Please make sure to contact your 
*Thrivent representative, 
*the Thrivent Home O!ce at 800"847"4836, 
*or the church o!ce to find out how you can 
impact your church and community!  
Rabecca is creating a roster of  Thrivent 
members " if you are a Thrivent member, 
please let her know!
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All Women of St. JohnÕs.                      www.womenoftheelca.org

Mission: To mobilize women to act boldly on their faith in Jesus Christ. 
Purpose: As a community of women created in the image of God, called to discipleship in Jesus Christ, and empowered by the Holy 
Spirit, we commit ourselves to grow in  faith, affirm our gifts, support one another in our callings, engage in ministry and action, and 

promote healing and wholeness in the church, the society, and the world.

President: Lynda Akers -- Vice President: Carolyn Hoffmann 
 Treasurer: Cindy Niehaus -- Secretary: Pat Meyer 

At Large: Lynda Schaefers, Jan Solomon — Sarah Circle Representative: Judy Puls 

2021 St. JohnÕs Women of the Board 

Image result for fall clipart images 960 & 
480 " pixabay.com 

ST. JOHNÕS  SEWING  LADIES 
Information on donations needed or helping 
with piecing tops, tying or binding contact 

Carol Tomkins.  
Quilt tops for LWR need to measure 60Óx 80Ó.

St. JohnÕs Rummage Sale  will be held
 Sept. 23, 24, & 25th! 

Watch for more info on when to start dropping o# 
items.

       St. JohnÕs  
       Soup Dinner 

         Sunday, Sept. 26
Following the German Service

JUNE MINISTRIES  
Sunday School & Lutheran Services 

Spiritual Life Program

WE ARE TRACKING OUR KITS AND QUILTS NOW!!
IN 2020 ST JOHNÕS SCHOOL KITS WENT TO 

ANGOLA AND MALI

We will be collecting for LWR School 
Kits during the months of Aug-Oct. !

We have 24 handmade backpacks from 
last year but will need more. !

Anyone interested in helping sew 
backpacks? 

They are simple to make with easy 
instructions. We will be needing some 

stronger canvas type material for them. !

JUNETEENTH
Celebration rises, up from the deep places, Þnding voice in the light and air no longer denied. 

Lift every voice and sing, sing till earth and heaven ring, ring with the harmonies of liberty.
Celebration rises, not blind to the suffering, not blind to the sorrow. Celebration comes at a cost.

Celebration rises, recognizing what has been done and left undone, 
knowing there is still and yet much to do, so much further to go.

Celebration rises, naming the victories, recognizing the challenges yet ahead. 
Celebration rises on voices offering unÞnished praise.

God of our weary years, God of our silent tears thou who hast brought us thus far on our way; thou who has by thy 
might led us into the light keep us forever in the path, we pray. Thanks be to God.

!
Taken from the ELCA Juneteenth Litany led by Bishop Andrea DeGroot-Nesdahl at the NEIA Synodical WomenÕs Organization Gathering on June 19th.
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JULY 
BAPTISMS 

July  1 
Dorothy Weyant 

July 3 
Josalyn Lewis 

July 5 
Carol Klein 

July 6 
Reagan Brown 
Mike Hinzman 
Bill Peters 
Dennis Reth 

July 7 
Avery Harbaugh 
Lana Troester 

July 9 
JoLynn Moore 
Craig Tuecke 

July 11 
Carol Fischer 
Carter Judkins 

July 13 
Paul Manson 

July 14 
Bristol Augustine 

July 15 
Julie Davis 
Mollie Schaefers 

July 16 
Katie Kraus 
Kohl Moser 

July 17 
Deb Vaughen 

July 20 
Al Ullerick 

July 22 
Stacie Drewelow 

July 23 
Jess Hillers 

July 24 
JayLyn Moore 
Joe Neiers 
Dustin Pensel 
Amy Tway 

July 29 
Trudy Glawe 

July 31 
Harper Preston 

JULY  
BIRTHDAYS 

July 1 
Joe Neiers 

July 3 
Mary Lou Harbaugh 

July 4 
Stacie Drewelow 
Joe Heitman 
Ruth James 
Madelyn Troester 

July 6 
Darryl Keehner 

July  7 
Jess Hillers 
Craig Tuecke 

July 8 
Tonya Randall 

July  11 
James Dryer 
Gail Larson 

July 12 
Vonnie Bormann 
Gavin Drewelow 
Adeline Meyer 
Amy Tway 

July  15 
Jim Meyer 
Andy Smith 

July 16 
Forest Brown 
James Meyer 

July 17 
Mila Allyn 
C h e r y l 
Meyer 
K o l i n 
Severson 

July 18 
Conway 
 Johnson 
L e a n n e 
Walke 

July 20 
Nicholas Chase 

July 22 
Bonnie Garlow 
Letha Moser 

July 23 
Kim James 
July  24 
Vayda Anderegg 
Joe Finnegan 
Virginia Roth 
Elizabeth 
Schwendinger 

July 25 
Lynette Pritchard 
Tom Weyant 

July 26 
Nell Stone 
Kari Tuecke 
June 27 
Joanne Rausch 
July 29 
Susan Miller 
Richard Newbern 
Joan Sadewasser 
July 30 
Cody Kulper 
JayLyn Moore 
Denny Roth 
Liam Seevers 
July 31 
Justin Bittner 

Renae Kraus 
Abigail VonHandorf 

JULY 
WEDDING 
ANNIVERSARIES 

July 5 
Aaron & JoLynn 
Moore 
Jason & Lesa Reimer 

July 6 
Gerald & Trudy 
Glawe 

July 12 
Harold & Nancy 
Heitman 

July 14 
Matt & Nancy 
Witham 

July 15 
Brandon & Margo 
Friedlein 

July 29 
Jay & Debbie 
Leeman 

          Where there is Hope,  there is Faith.

                    Where there is Faith,  Miracles  happen.


